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President: Patricia Clunes – 5498 6066

Treasurer: Pam Termont-Schenk

Secretary: Cecil Neilson

Newsletter Editor: Patricia Clunes

PRESIDENT'S REPORT

Our thoughts and prayers this month are extended to Sue, Anita (Sue’s daughter) and Anita’s Children on the recent sudden and tragic death of the children’s father 
Thank you to Cecil and Sara for manning the Charity Day stall this month due to the inability of other members myself included.  I was busy ‘walking’ the streets trying to retrieve Census forms.  Some are more difficult than others to retrieve once they have been left with the householder.

Thank you to Sue for all the paperwork that she has completed for the Business Achievers Awards.  Nominating is the easy part but all the paperwork associated with it is the more time consuming part.

During the Ekka I completed two 5 hour shifts at the Strawberry and Ice-Cream Stall working with other community members for the Prince Charles Hospital.  It is good fun but very busy especially on the Wednesday.

Last night Cecil and I represented our club at the combined Services Club Dinner however a lot of times I thought it was a combined dinner meeting for Lions and Rotary!!  They had 2 guest speakers.  One was a lady who is involved with the Murri Courts and the other was a police office who is trying to encourage indigenous youth to wear helmets especially if ‘plain’ ones can be purchased and they can then paint them anyway they like.  

Another thing the police office said is very rife in this and Redcliffe area is the stealing of number plates and then doing to the petrol station and not paying for petrol.  I can relate to this as Dominic (son #2) had his car stolen from Morayfield Shopping Centre a few years ago and just recently he had his number plates stolen from the car park at Peninsula Fair Shopping Centre.  The police turned up the next day to ask him why he hadn’t paid for the petrol that he purchased at Bracken Ridge!!!   Lucky for him he had reported his stolen number plates the day before!!!
My next ‘exciting’ community adventure is working at the Caboolture Special School with Neil during the upcoming State Elections.  At least my boss on the day will or should be nice to me!!!

Our best wishes are sent to Sandra as she recovers from her broken ankle/leg.  We hope you manage to at least get breakfast in bed on 10 September.  To Shirley in this difficult time, to Ellie with her ‘crook back’ and to anyone else who requires our thoughts at this time.

	BIRTHDAYS
	ANNIVERSARIES

	Sandra 10/9
	Nil  


TREASURERS REPORT

You should have received this from Pam by now.
STATUS OF WOMEN/SERVICE.
Breast Cushion Project:  No Report.

Domestic Violence Emergency Packs and Christmas Gifts - if you know anyone who may be able to donate shampoo, conditioner, sanitary products etc etc for our emergency packs this would be great.  
Things that are still needed for the Emergency Packs: 

	Soap
	6

	Journals
	30

	Toothbrushes
	90

	Toothpaste
	0

	Pens
	26

	Gifts ie soap, hand lotion, body wash
	30

	Combs
	10

	Disposable razors
	10

	Small tissues
	14 pkts

	Chux wipes
	20

	Sanitary pads
	50

	Tampons
	60

	Striped Bags
	NIL


If you happen to see any of the above items on special somewhere can you please give Sandra a call to ensure that they are still needed and if needed, purchase and the club will reimburse.

Who is able to take over the collection of books from the schools?  I guess in a lot of instances you have to be able to collect them during school time.

Sandra …….via Helene.

Footprint of Service:  Please complete your footprint of service in the sign on book at each meeting.
PUBLICITY/COMMUNICATION/UNITED NATIONS

Sue advises that we are into the finals of the Business Achievers Awards.  If you would like to go to the Awards evening can you please give Sue your $65 at the meeting on Thursday night. 

Helene is happy to do the interview at Radio Station 101.5 if there are no other volunteers.  It is good fun and not very hard work if anyone else would like to have a go, or if you would like to sit in one day with Helene then please do so.
Sue
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MEMBERSHIP/ORGANIZATION

Do you know anyone who is a potential member?  If you do please pass on their name and details to Barbara.
Barbara

FUNDRAISING

I wanted to start the discourse regarding a possible Area 3 fundraising event as mentioned at the Area 3/5 President’s/Treasurer’s Workshop in July.  Our club has received information from Lewis at the Twelfth Night Theatre regarding their next production, “RESPECT” running from 14 March to 22 April 2007.

I discussed with him the idea of booking the entire theatre for a combined club fundraiser.  He detailed the benefits by using an example of such an event at “Menopause, the Musical”.  

The bottom line was each ticket sold netted $23.00 and on a house of 500 tickets the nett fundraising amount was $11,500.

Lewis mentioned that the producer also did some publicity for the fundraiser.  The same producer is handling “RESPECT”.

We are wondering if any of your clubs are interested in a combined fundraiser?  As briefly discussed at the workshop, the proceeds would be targeted to a mutually decided beneficiary.  There was mention of project with one of the indigenous communities, Kowanyama (which is in the gulf), as a suggestion.  Another suggestion was Tertiary Bursary to Indigenous women.

What we really want now from your club is to know if there is any interest in a combined theatre night fundraiser.  If so, we can move on that and if not, then our club will have our own theatre night as we do each year.

If you get back to me at downundr@mail.cth.com.au or 5496 2035 as soon as possible I would really appreciate it.

King regards

Pam Termont-Schenk 

Zonta Club of Caboolture Inc.

OTHER INTERESTING STUFF:

Pam Berkett’s grandson won the tickets to Human Nature and Sarah (his mother) and her friend Renee went and had a lovely time.

Sandra Cooke won the tickets to the Young Diva’s.  Sandra’s daughter Alex will attend this concert with her friend.
Desperately in need are...... 

Royal North Shore and Hornsby Hospitals - burial gown sets for little angels, premmie baby clothes and baby rugs. Royal North Shore Hospital, Pacific Highway, St Leonards NSW 2065 (mark it Attention NICU or Special Care Nursery) 

Missionbeat (Sydney) - beanies, rugs, scarves, gloves, jumpers etc all sizes for the homeless.  Your donation/s can be sent to Leisha Forrest,
Missionbeat, 2/1 Brompton Street, Marrickville 2042
People's Mission (Brisbane) -  beanies, rugs, scarves, gloves, jumpers etc all sizes, baby and children’s clothes.

Just Enough Faith (Sydney) -  beanies and rugs for the homeless - more info at to www.justenoughfaith.org
If you can help these people, whether you are a group member or not, email for more details knit4charities@dodo.com.au
If you don’t wish to join our group or knit/crochet yourself perhaps you have some spare yarn that you could donate.  We have members in every State and Territory in Australia who are willing and able to use it up.  Small oddments are welcome - they are used for toys and animal rugs (animals aren't fussy what their rugs look like so long as they are warm)
When choosing needles to knit with unfamiliar yarn -- 

Double your yarn and thread it through the closest size hole on your needle gauge. Whichever hole it fits through the neatest (neither tight nor with gaping spaces around the yarn) is the best needle size to do your first swatch with.

I found this hint on www.Knitting-and.com website.  I think it would be a great guide when you get your ply's mixed up like I often do (especially with baby wool) - what do you think?
DON’T FORGET:

This coming Saturday we have our High Tea at Judith’s home at Tennyson.  

At the meeting this coming Thursday night we have as our guest speakers Kate and Belinda who will talk to us about micro-financing.  Welcome Kate and Belinda.







